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Regarding HB 3063. I oppose this bill.

I was once pro-vaccine.
I am a mother of 5 children, I vaccinated my first 2 girls and began to vaccinate my
3rd child. We did a delay schedule and began vaccines at the age of 1yr old. I was a
stay at home mom and breast fed my children.  I was vaccinated and felt that
vaccines were safe, that is until I vaccinated my 3rd child (a boy) and saw the
adverse reactions that have put us through a nightmare of the first 5 years of his
life. I no longer vaccinate because the risk of the vaccine is greater than the risk of
the disease.  

How can I get a medical exemption for my children that I will not vaccinate? I will
not vaccinate just to play russian roulette with whether or not they will be harmed as
well.  However this bill gives me no options except to homeschool.  

Even the CDC agrees that the vaccines can cause injury.  That's why we have a
Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System (VAERS).
Although it is under reported. There are thousands that aren’t reported. 

Mandatory and forced vaccination should send a chill up every American’s spine.
The government that can force people to accept any kind of medication or injection
to enter public school is a slippery slope of the basic rights of all Americans.

When does 50-100 people coming down with a non-life threatening disease
become an epidemic?  

Sincerely, 
Donaca Fouts
Jefferson, OR
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